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Letter

Human Rights at Home 

To the Editor: 

Re “Gay but Equal?,” by Mary Frances Berry (Op-Ed, Jan. 16):

We agree that the United States Civil Rights Commission should be transformed into a United States Commission on Civil and Human Rights.

In addition to addressing lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender rights, a commission could address the pressing issues Americans are facing during this devastating economic downturn, like inequalities in access to housing, education, jobs and health care. 

Americans overwhelmingly support the idea of human rights at home. A broad coalition of civil rights and social justice leaders is urging the Obama administration to reaffirm the United States’ longstanding bipartisan commitment to human rights at home and abroad. 

Indeed, as Barack Obama said on Human Rights Day, human rights “has allowed us to work to perfect our union at home while standing as a beacon of hope to the world.” 

The moment is ripe to build human rights into the foundation of our government and restore America’s standing in the world.

Ajamu Baraka
Risa Kaufman
Catherine Powell
New York, Jan. 23, 2009
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